
May 20th, 2021 at 7:00 p.m. the Board of Supervisors of Orwell Township met at the 
Orwell Township building for their regular monthly meeting. All members were present.  
 
The floor was open for public comment at 7:05 p.m. and immediately closed with no 
resident’s present. 
 
The minutes of the last regular monthly meeting were read. Chad Cooley made a 
motion to accept the minutes as written. John Strope seconded the motion, Milt 
Robinson made it unanimous, and the minutes were approved as written. The 
Treasurer's Report was reviewed. Milt Robinson made a motion to accept it as written, 
Chad Cooley seconded it, John Strope made it unanimous, and the treasurers report 
was approved as written.  
 
Road Report: 
Replaced culvert pipes and headwalls 
Clean debris and push trees back from road edge 
Rocked Cook Rd. outlet with 2 loads of R7 
Cold Patched holes in tar and chip 
Grade and rolled roads 
Put down 4300 gallons of Dust Control 
Straightened up numerous road signs 
Changed breaks and rotors on Front of GMC 
Installed a spray system in the 2007 Freightliner 
The CAT Roller has seized up numerous times while operating and needs to be reset to 
continue rolling. 
Hauled 2 loads of tires to landfill from township clean up, roughly 4 tons in total 
 
All Bills on hand were paid. 
 
Subdivision paperwork was approved and signed for John & Michele Vough. 
 
Correspondence from the Sanitation Committee was received throughout the month 
regarding numerous complaints to Casey McPherson’s property in Potterville which 
houses two apartments and one pizza shop. This matter is ongoing. 
 
After reviewing a quote, Milt Robinson made a motion to purchase forks for our 938G 
Caterpillar for $3,450.00. Chad Cooley seconded this motion, John Strope made it 
unanimous, and the motion passed. 
 
The board reviewed bids from Gary Kaszowski, James Perkins, Richard Daum, and 
Mike Veneziano for the advertised F550 plow truck. Milt Robinson made a motion to 
reject all bids. Chad Cooley seconded this motion, John Strope made it unanimous, and 
the motion passed. 
 
Extra dust oil requested from residents has been complete. 
 



John Strope presented the grader service package information and a JD Link quote 
from 5 Star Equipment to the board. The board agreed to table the service package until 
August.  
 
Chad Cooley made a motion to put the grader back online with JD LINK through 5 Star 
Equipment. Milt Robinson seconded this motion and the motion passed. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                                                                Meeting Adjourned, 8:25 p.m. 
                   

 
Mia M. Beebe, Secretary/Treasurer 

 
 

_____________ Approved      


